From: Sent:	Colin Trotter Monday, 20 July 2015 2:50 p.m.
То:	
Cc:	
Subject:	FW: Speaking Opportunity
Hi	
l got a return message from (behout being out of the office, and I'm also aware that may also be away.
P.S. Apologies to , I slippe	d in an h into your name a couple of times!
Regards	
Colin	
From: Colin Trotter Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 2:44	ł p.m.
To: Subject: Speaking Opportunity	
Hello ?	
(https://privacy.org.nz/forums-a spoke to you / f a few mor	rsioner presents free, occasional, lunchtime Technology & Privacy (T&P) forums nd-seminars/technology-and-privacy-forums/). I understand that Annabel Fordham of this back about speaking opportunities for GCSB and SIS. We are at the planning d so I'm making contact with you to see whether Una might be interested in
mixed public/private sector audi	ext forum late August/early September. Speakers talk for about 30-45 minutes to a ence of up to 80 attendees (our usual venue is at the National Library Thorndon and ance too so the events have wider outreach potential to get some positive
It would be ideal if you could cor	ne back to me in the next week or so about whether Una is interested.
Regards	
Colin	
Colin Trotter Senior Adviser, Data Matching Comp	Diiance
Office of the Privacy Commissione PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Welling Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, We T +64 4 494 7087 DDI E firstname.lastname@privacy.org privacy.org.nz	gton 6143 Ilington, New Zealand
Privacy is about protecting personal infor informed, <u>subscribe</u> to our newsletter or f	mation, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay 🥞 💆 follow us online.

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.

Com Hotter	
From: Sent: To: Cc: Subject:	Monday, 20 July 2015 2:58 p.m. Colin®rotter
[UNCLASSIFIED]	
Hi Colin,	
	up for you but, due to various staff absences, I won't be able to get you an answer ck to you as soon as possible though.
Kind regards,	
From: Colin Trotter [mailto:Colin Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 2:50 To Co: I Subject: FW: Speaking Opportun) p.m.
Hi.	
I got a return message from	about being out of the office, and I'm also aware that "Imay also be away.
P.S. Apologies to , I slippe	d in an h into your name a couple of times!
Regards	
Colin	
From: Colin Trotter Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 2:44 To: 'i Subject: Speaking Opportunity	ł p.m.

Hello	-
-------	---

The Office of the Privacy Commissioner presents free, occasional, lunchtime Technology & Privacy (T&P) forums (https://privacy.org.nz/forums-and-seminars/technology-and-privacy-forums/). I understand that Annabel Fordham spoke to you for general gradients for GCSB and SIS. We are at the planning stage for the next T&P Forum and so I'm making contact with you to see whether Una might be interested in presenting.

We are looking to deliver the next forum late August/early September. Speakers talk for about 30-45 minutes to a mixed public/private sector audience of up to 80 attendees (our usual venue is at the National Library Thorndon room). We often get media attendance too so the events have wider outreach potential to get some positive messages out.

It would be ideal if you could come back to me in the next week or so about whether Una is interested.

Regards

Colin

Colin Trotter
Senior Adviser Data Match

Senior Adviser, Data Matching Compliance

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143
Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand T +64 4 494 7087 DDI
E firstname.lastname@privacy.org.nz
privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, subscribe to our newstetter or follow us online.

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you,

3. Cardinal Created in Control of an experience in a medical investment of the course of a few Associations.	and the state of t
From: Sent: To:	Wednesday, 12 August 2015 11:24 a.m. Colin Trotter
Subject:	Automatic reply: Speaking Opportunity
•	
I'm out of the office. In the meanting	ne, please contact

The information contained in this email message is for the attention of the intended recipient only and is not necessarily the official view or communication of the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet. If you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, copy or distribute this message or the information in it. If you have received this message in error, please destroy the email and notify the sender immediately.

From: Sent: To: Subject:	Colin Trotter Wednesday, 12 August 2015 11:39 a.m. FW: Speaking Opportunity
Hi {	
I received an out of office respon about Una's speech outline?	se from Do you know when he will be back, or can you give me an update
Regards	
Colin	
From: Colin Trotter Sent: Wednesday, 12 August 201 To:	.5 11:23 a.m.
Cc: Subject: RE: Speaking Opportun	ity
Ні	
Are you just about there with Una	a's speech outline? I'd like to be able to get the event flyer out shortly.
Cheers,	
Colin	
From: Sent: Thursday, 30 July 2015 10: To: Colin Trotter Cc:	
Subject: RE: Speaking Opportun	it y
[UNCLASSIFIED]	
Hi there Colin,	
Una's brief bio is attached.	
We don't normally use slides, but	happy for speaking notes to be published.
	ald prefer that they are from non-media people who don't get much opportunity to nd do, make requests throught he comms team.
And we're comfortable with the p	presentation being videoed.

And the outline of the speech will come in the next week or so, I hope.

Colin Trotter	•	
From:		
Sent: To:	Wednesday, 12 August 2015 12:07 p.m. Colin Trotter	
Subject:	RE: Speaking Opportunity	
Yes, absolutely. Sorry	bout that. Will get something to you asap.	- ,
	,-	
		The state of the s
	ailto:Colin.Trotter@privacy.org.nz] August 2015 12:08 p.m.	
Hi (*)	оррог саптсу	
	ve can't really wait for return. Something by tomorrow would be ideal, Frida	ay would
Colin		
	August 2015 11:58 a.m. Opportunity	

is on leave for a couple of weeks and I'm not across this so perhaps it's slipped through the cracks I'm afraid. I can pick it up though and get you a short outline, but it might be tomorrow if that's OK?

Hi Colin,

The information contained in this email message is for the attention of the intended recipient only and is not necessarily the official view or communication of the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet. If you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, copy or distribute this message or the information in it. If you have received this message in error, please destroy the email and notify the sender immediately.

From: Colin Trotter [mailto:Colin.Trotter@privacy.org.nz] Sent: Wednesday, 12 August 2015 11:43 a.m. To: Subject: FW: Speaking Opportunity Hi ₹ I received an out of office response from . Do you know when he will be back, or can you give me an update about Una's speech outline? Regards Colin From: Colin Trotter Sent: Wednesday, 12 August 2015 11:23 a.m. To: Cc: Subject: RE: Speaking Opportunity Hit Are you just about there with Una's speech outline? I'd like to be able to get the event flyer out shortly. Cheers. Colin From: % Sent: Thursday, 30 July 2015 10:42 a.m. To: Colin Trotter Cc: Subject: RE: Speaking Opportunity [UNCLASSIFIED] Hi there Colin, Una's brief bio is attached. We don't normally use slides, but happy for speaking notes to be published.

And we're comfortable with the presentation being videoed.

And the outline of the speech will come in the next week or so, I hope.

engage with us. The media can, and do, make requests throught he comms team.

Happy to take questions, but would prefer that they are from non-media people who don't get much opportunity to

From: Colin Trotter [mailto:Colin.Trotter@privacy.org.nz] Sent: Thursday, 30 July 2015 8:55 a.m. To: Subject: RE: Speaking Opportunity Great! The 12-1pm booking for 11 September at the National Library has been confirmed. The next step is for you to draft a 1-2 paragraph outline of the talk along with a short Bio for Una. We can include a small photo of Una on the flyer if you wish (we have included a photo for some recent speakers). I would like to get the flyer out on or about 14 August so I'd like you draft words sometime between now and 12 August. In terms of topic/content we don't want to limit your thinking - we are happy to provide input to your ideas. Resource wise, National Library has audio and a projector. We can provide a laptop for a presentation or you can bring your own to connect to their projector. Una can just speak without any presentation too. There is wifi internet access available onsite which is ok for general internet access - I wouldn't want to rely on it as the backbone of a presentation. Given Una's position I have some points to clarify: 1. Will Una be happy to take questions from the audience, including potentially from media? 2. If there are presentation slides will they be able to be published afterwards? 3. Will Una be comfortable for the event to be filmed - a video of the presentation would be published on PrivacyNZ account on YouTube. Regards, Colin

From:

Sent: Wednesday, 29 July 2015 1:05 p.m.

To: Colin Trotter

Subject: Re: Speaking Opportunity

Could we please lock in 11 September, Colin?
Plenty of time to prepare for us, and not too rushed for you.
What do you need from us next?

From: Colin Trotter

Sent: Wednesday, 29 July 2015 09:10

To:

Subject: RE: Speaking Opportunity

Щį

I have checked on venue availability and the Friday 28th, Friday 4th, Friday 11th dates are available. All the dates are ok from our perspective. Our practice is to have at least 3 weeks lead in time to advertise an event so if the 28 August is preferred we would need to have an outline of the talk and a Bio in time to get a flyer out by Friday 7th August (Friday week). The September dates might be more do-able if you think this might be a bit tight and you need some planning time to work out content/scope.

To secure the venue I need you to confirm back to me reasonably soon. I will check back in with National Library and see if they will hold those dates for a couple of days though.

Regards
Colin
From: Sent: Monday, 27 July 2015 2:46 p.m. To: Colin Trotter; Subject: RE: Speaking Opportunity
[UNCLASSIFIED]
Hi there Colin
Do any of these dates work?
Tuesday 25 August Friday 28 August Tuesday 1 September Wednesday 2 September Friday 4 September Monday 7 September Tuesday 8 September Friday 11 September
From: Colin Trotter [mailto:Colin.Trotter@privacy.org.nz] Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 2:50 p.m. To: Cc: Subject: FW: Speaking Opportunity
Hi ⁴
I got a return message from , about being out of the office, and I'm also aware that may also be away
P.S. Apologies to T I slipped in an h into your name a couple of times!
Regards
Colin
From: Colin Trotter

Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 2:44 p.m.

To:		
Subject: Speaking Opportunity	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

Hello₂

The Office of the Privacy Commissioner presents free, occasional, lunchtime Technology & Privacy (T&P) forums (https://privacy.org.nz/forums-and-seminars/technology-and-privacy-forums/). I understand that Annabel Fordham spoke to you? I ga few months back about speaking opportunities for GCSB and SIS. We are at the planning stage for the next T&P Forum and so I'm making contact with you to see whether Una might be interested in presenting.

We are looking to deliver the next forum late August/early September. Speakers talk for about 30-45 minutes to a mixed public/private sector audience of up to 80 attendees (our usual venue is at the National Library Thorndon room). We often get media attendance too so the events have wider outreach potential to get some positive messages out.

It would be ideal if you could come back to me in the next week or so about whether Una is interested.

Regards

Colin

Colin Trotter
Senior Adviser, Data Matching Compliance

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143
Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand T +64 4 494 7087 DDI
E firstname.lastname@privacy.org.nz
privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, <u>subscribe</u> to our newsletter or follow us online.

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.

The information contained in this email message is for the attention of the intended recipient only and is not necessarily the official view or communication of the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet. If you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, copy or distribute this message or the information in it. If you have received this message in error, please destroy the email and notify the sender immediately.

Acting-Director of the GCSB

The Acting Director of the Government Communications Security Bureau is Una Jagose, since the end of February 2015.

Ms Jagose's most recent role was Deputy-Solicitor General, Crown Legal Risk at Crown Law for the previous two years, following a decade in a variety of roles at Crown Law.

Ms Jagose has also previously worked as Chief Legal Advisor at the Ministry of Fisheries and started her career in legal and policy roles at the then Ministry of Consumer Affairs.

Colin Trotter	
From: Sent:	Colin Trotter Monday, 17 August 2015 8:20 a.m.
To: Subject:	RE: Speaking Opportunity
Hi/	
That's ok, I know hov	v things can go pear-shaped!
Colin	
From: ' Sent: Monday, 17 Au To: Colin Trotter Subject: RE: Speaki	igust 2015 8:04 a.m. ng Opportunity
Hi Colin,	
So sorry – the end of	the last week for me in comms became dominated with the media reports of the "ISIL hit list"! bout the outline and will get it to you today. I know it's gone past your deadline — my apologies.
	and the second
)
	·
	[mailto:Colin.Trotter@privacy.org.nz] 2 <u>Aug</u> ust 2015 12:08 p.m. ng Opportunity
Hif	
That would be ideal be ok as well.	we can't really wait for *, return. Something by tomorrow would be ideal, Friday would
Colin	
From: Sent: Wednesday, 1	2 August 2015 11:58 a.m.

Hi Colin,
is on leave for a couple of weeks and I'm not across this so perhaps it's slipped through the cracks I'm afraid I can pick it up though and get you a short outline, but it might be tomorrow if that's OK?
From: Colin Trotter [mailto:Colin.Trotter@privacy.org.nz] Sent: Wednesday, 12 August 2015 11:43 a.m.
To: Subject: FW: Speaking Opportunity
Hi
I received an out of office response from Do you know when he will be back, or can you give me an update about Una's speech outline?
Regards
Colin
From: Colin Trotter Sent: Wednesday, 12 August 2015 11:23 a.m. To: Cc: Subject: RE: Speaking Opportunity
Hi
Are you just about there with Una's speech outline? I'd like to be able to get the event flyer out shortly.
Cheers,
Colin
From. Sent: Thursday, 30 July 2015 10:42 a.m. To: Colin Trotter Cc: Subject: RE: Speaking Opportunity

To: Colin Trotter **Subject:** RE: Speaking Opportunity

[UNCLASSIFIED] Hi there Colin, Una's brief bio is attached. We don't normally use slides, but happy for speaking notes to be published. Happy to take questions, but would prefer that they are from non-media people who don't get much opportunity to engage with us. The media can, and do, make requests throught he comms team. And we're comfortable with the presentation being videoed. And the outline of the speech will come in the next week or so, I hope. From: Colin Trotter [mailto:Colin.Trotter@privacy.org.nz] Sent: Thursday, 30 July 2015 8:55 a.m. Subject: RE: Speaking Opportunity Hi: Great! The 12-1pm booking for 11 September at the National Library has been confirmed. The next step is for you to draft a 1-2 paragraph outline of the talk along with a short Bio for Una. We can include a small photo of Una on the flyer if you wish (we have included a photo for some recent speakers). I would like to get the flyer out on or about 14 August so I'd like you draft words sometime between now and 12 August. In terms of topic/content we don't want to limit your thinking – we are happy to provide input to your ideas. Resource wise, National Library has audio and a projector. We can provide a laptop for a presentation or you can bring your own to connect to their projector. Una can just speak without any presentation too. There is wifi internet access available onsite which is ok for general internet access - I wouldn't want to rely on it as the backbone of a presentation. Given Una's position I have some points to clarify: 1. Will Una be happy to take questions from the audience, including potentially from media? 2. If there are presentation slides will they be able to be published afterwards?

Regards,

account on YouTube.

Colin

3. Will Una be comfortable for the event to be filmed - a video of the presentation would be published on PrivacyNZ

From: Colin Trotter Sent: Wednesday, 29 July 2015 09:10 To:
Subject: RE: Speaking Opportunity
Hi t
I have checked on venue availability and the Friday 28 th , Friday 4 th , Friday 11 th dates are available. All the dates are ok from our perspective. Our practice is to have at least 3 weeks lead in time to advertise an event so if the 28 August is preferred we would need to have an outline of the talk and a Bio in time to get a flyer out by Friday 7 th August (Friday week). The September dates might be more do-able if you think this might be a bit tight and you need some planning time to work out content/scope.
To secure the venue I need you to confirm back to me reasonably soon. I will check back in with National Library and see if they will hold those dates for a couple of days though.
Regards
Colin
From: Sent: Monday, 27 July 2015 2:46 p.m. To: Colin Trotter; Subject: RE: Speaking Opportunity [UNCLASSIFIED] Hi there Colin Do any of these dates work? Tuesday 25 August Friday 28 August Tuesday 1 September Wednesday 2 September Friday 4 September Monday 7 September Monday 7 September Tuesday 8 September
Friday 11 September
From: Colin Trotter [mailto:Colin.Trotter@privacy.org.nz] Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 2:50 p.m. To: Cc: Subject: FW: Speaking Opportunity
Hi
I got a return message from About being out of the office, and I'm also aware that, may also be away.
P.S. Apologies to I slipped in an h into your name a couple of times!
Regards

Colin

From: Colin Trotter

Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 2:44 p.m.

To:

Subject: Speaking Opportunity

Hello

The Office of the Privacy Commissioner presents free, occasional, lunchtime Technology & Privacy (T&P) forums (https://privacy.org.nz/forums-and-seminars/technology-and-privacy-forums/). I understand that Annabel Fordham spoke to you a few months back about speaking opportunities for GCSB and SIS. We are at the planning stage for the next T&P Forum and so I'm making contact with you to see whether Una might be interested in presenting.

We are looking to deliver the next forum late August/early September. Speakers talk for about 30-45 minutes to a mixed public/private sector audience of up to 80 attendees (our usual venue is at the National Library Thorndon room). We often get media attendance too so the events have wider outreach potential to get some positive messages out.

It would be ideal if you could come back to me in the next week or so about whether Una is interested.

Regards

Colin

Colin Trotter
Senior Adviser, Data Matching Compliance

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143
Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand T +64 4 494 7087 DDI
E firstname.lastname@privacy.org.nz
privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, <u>subscribe</u> to our newsletter or follow us online.

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.

The information contained in this email message is for the attention of the intended recipient only and is not necessarily the official view or communication of the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet. If you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, copy or distribute this message or the information in it. If you have received this message in error, please destroy the email and notify the sender immediately.

From:

Colin Trotter

Sent:

Monday, 17 August 2015 4:16 p.m.

To:

Subject:

RE: Outline of Una Jagose speech for 11 5eptember

Thanks

I will start work on a flyer tomorrow.

Cheers

Colin

From:

Sent: Monday, 17 August 2015 1:57 p.m.

To: Colin Trotter

Cc:

Subject: Outline of Una Jagose speech for 11 September

[UNCLASSIFIED]

Hi Colin,

As requested, here is a short outline of what Una Jagose will speak about the Technology and Privacy Forum on 11 September:

Acting Director of the Government Communications Security Bureau (GCSB) Una Jagose will discuss cyber-security in New Zealand. In particular, Ms Jagose will cover trends in cyber-attacks, why cyber-attacks succeed, and what organisations can do to protect themselves. She will describe what GCSB does to deal with cyber threats, including outlining the CORTEX programme. Ms Jagose will also discuss some of GCSB's other functions, including its role in the Telecommunications (Interception Capability and Security) Act, as well as the importance of oversight and transparency in all GCSB's work.

Please let me know if you require anything else.

Thanks,

From:

Sent:

Tuesday, 18 August 2015 10:15 a.m.

To:

Colin Trotter

Cc:

Subject:

RE: Outline of Una Jagose speech for 11 September

Attachments:

91675_0012.jpg

Hi Colin,

As requested, please find attached a photo of Una for your promotional material.

Kind regards,

From

Sent: Monday, 17 August 2015 1:57 p.m.

To: 'Colin Trotter'

Cc:

Subject: Outline of Una Jagose speech for 11 September

[UNCLASSIFIED]

Hi Colin,

As requested, here is a short outline of what Una Jagose will speak about the Technology and Privacy Forum on 11 September:

Acting Director of the Government Communications Security Bureau (GCSB) Una Jagose will discuss cyber-security in New Zealand. In particular, Ms Jagose will cover trends in cyber-attacks, why cyber-attacks succeed, and what organisations can do ta protect themselves. She will describe what GCSB does to deal with cyber threats, including outlining the CORTEX programme. Ms Jagose will also discuss some of GCSB's other functions, including its role in the Telecommunications (Interception Capability and Security) Act, as well as the importance of aversight and transparency in all GCSB's work.

Please let me know if you require anything else.

Thanks,

From: Sent:	Colin Trotter Tuesday, 18 August 2015 10:42 a.m.	
To: Subject:	RE: Outline of Una Jagose speech for 11 September	
Thanks!		
From:	gust 2015 10:15 a.m. of Una Jagose speech for 11 September	- market of the reg of the or declarate an assumption
Hi Colin,		
As requested, please fi	ind attached a photo of Una for your promotional material.	
Kind regards,		
		,
From: \(\) Sent: Monday, 17 Aug To: 'Colin Trotter' Cc: ' Subject: Outline of Un	gust 2015 1:57 p.m. na Jagose speech for 11 September	•

[UNCLASSIFIED]

Hi Colin,

As requested, here is a short outline of what Una Jagose will speak about the Technology and Privacy Forum on 11 September:

Acting Director of the Government Communications Security Bureau (GCSB) Una Jagose will discuss cyber-security in New Zealand. In particular, Ms Jagose will cover trends in cyber-attacks, why cyber-attacks succeed, and what organisations can do to protect themselves. She will describe what GCSB does to deal with cyber threats, including outlining the CORTEX programme. Ms Jagose will also discuss some of GCSB's other functions, including its role in the

From:

Colin Trotter

Sent:

Tuesday, 18 August 2015 2:08 p.m.

To:

Subject:

Technology and Privacy Forum Flyer

Attachments:

T&P Forum Flyer September 2015 GCSB (A401264).pdf

Hi.

Attached is a PDF copy of the T&P Flyer that we intend to send out today to our subscriber list. We will also have the flyer on our website. Please get back to me if you have any comments.

I also wanted to double check that Una will be using speaking notes only, there will be no slides or need for internet access.

Regards

Colin

Colin Trotter

Senior Adviser, Data Matching Compliance

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143 Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand T +64 4 494 7087 DDI

E firstname.lastname@privacy.org.nz

privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, subscribe to our newsletter or follow us online. 🐼 💆

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.



TECHNOLOGY AND PRIVACY FORUM

Date: Friday, 11 September 2015

Time: 12:00-1:00pm

Venue: Thorndon Room, Ground Floor, National Library of NZ,

Corner Molesworth & Aitken Streets

Cyber-security in New Zealand GCSB Acting Director Una Jagose

Government Communications Security Bureau (GCSB) Acting Director Una Jagose will discuss cyber-security in New Zealand. In particular, Ms Jagose will cover trends in cyber-attacks, why cyber-attacks succeed, and what organisations can do to protect themselves. She will describe what GCSB does to deal with cyber threats, including outlining the CORTEX programme.

Ms Jagose will also discuss some of GCSB's other functions, including its role in the Telecommunications (Interception Capability and Security) Act, as well as the importance of oversight and transparency in all GCSB's work.

About the presenter:

Una Jagose was appointed to her current role as GCSB's Acting Director in February 2015. She was previously Deputy-Solicitor, Crown Legal Risk at Crown Law, after 10 years in a variety of roles at Crown Law.

Ms Jagose has also worked as Chief Legal Adviser at the Ministry of Fisheries. She started her career in legal and policy roles at the then Ministry of Consumer Affairs.



Seating is limited to 80, so please RSVP early to forum@privacy.org.nz
For more information, visit www.privacy.org.nz

From:

Sent:

Tuesday, 18 August 2015 2:31 p.m.

To:

Colin Trotter

Subject:

RE: Technology and Privacy Forum Flyer

[UNCLASSIFIED]

Thanks Colin. I've re-read the outline I sent you yesterday and propose rewording it slightly to this:

Acting Director of the Government Communications Security Bureau (GCSB) Una Jagose will discuss cyber-security in New Zealand, particularly trends in cyber-attacks, why cyber-attacks succeed, and what organisations can do to protect themselves. She will describe what GCSB does to deal with cyber threats and outline the CORTEX programme.

Ms Jagose will also discuss some of GCSB's other functions, including its role in the Telecommunications (Interception Capability and Security) Act, as well as the importance of aversight and transparency in all of GCSB's work.

Thanks,

From: Colin Trotter [mailto:Colin.Trotter@privacy.org.nz]

Sent: Tuesday, 18 August 2015 2:08 p.m.

To:

Subject: Technology and Privacy Forum Flyer

Hi

Attached is a PDF copy of the T&P Flyer that we intend to send out today to our subscriber list. We will also have the flyer on our website. Please get back to me if you have any comments.

I also wanted to double check that Una will be using speaking notes only, there will be no slides or need for internet access.

Regards

Colin

Colin Trotter Senior Adviser, Data Matching Compliance Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu

PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143 Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand T +64 4 494 7087 DDI E firstname lastno-

firstname.lastname@privacy.org.nz

privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, subscribe to our newsletter or follow us online.

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.

Colin Trotter

Sent:

Tuesday, 25 August 2015 9:17 a.m.

To:

Cc:

Subject:

Small change in venue location

Hi all

Due to the level of interest in Una's talk we have arranged an alternative venue (Co-create space) at the National Library of NZ (allowing an extra 40 seats). The new location is at the back of the ground floor foyer (use Molesworth street main entrance). There will be a couple of signs and staff to direct people to the right place. The previous venue was the lower ground floor (access from Aitken street).

Regards

Colin

From:

Sent: Monday, 17 August 2015 1:57 p.m.

To: Colin Trotter

Cc: F

Subject: Outline of Una Jagose speech for 11 September

[UNCLASSIFIED]

Hi Colin,

As requested, here is a short outline of what Una Jagose will speak about the Technology and Privacy Forum on 11 September:

Acting Director of the Government Communications Security Bureau (GCSB) Una Jagose will discuss cyber-security in New Zealand. In particular, Ms Jagase will cover trends in cyber-attacks, why cyber-attacks succeed, and what organisations can do to protect themselves. She will describe what GCSB does to deal with cyber threats, including outlining the CORTEX programme. Ms Jagose will also discuss some of GCSB's other functions, including its role in the Telecommunications (Interception Capability and Security) Act, as well as the importance of oversight and transparency in all GCSB's work.

Please let me know if you require anything else.

Thanks,

	AND THE STREET S
From: Sent: To: Cc: Subject:	Colin Trotter Friday, 11 September 2015 9:07 a.m. RE: Media at Una's speech tomorrow
Hit	
As per phone call, we have Scoop	omedia, News Room, Business Desk, Radio NZ, DomPost
Cheers,	
Colin	
From' Sent: Thursday, 10 September 2015 4:20 p.m. To: Colin Trotter Cc: { Subject: Media at Una's speech tomorrow	
[UNCLASSIFIED]	
Hi Colin,	
We're just preparing for Una's speech tomorrow and wondering whether any media have RSVPed?	
Thanks.	

From:

Sent:

Friday, 11 September 2015 1:12 p.m.

To:

Colin Trotter; Charles Mabbett; Annabel Fordham

Cc:

Subject:

Privacy and Transparency

[UNCLASSIFIED]

Afternoon all

Good to see you this afternoon Annabel and Charles.

Should we convene early next week and discus possible next steps?

From:

Charles Mabbett

Sent:

Monday, 14 September 2015 2:43 p.m.

To:

Annabel Fordham *

Subject:

FW: GCSB presentation on 11 Sept

Categories:

External relations

From: Charles Mabbett

Sent: Friday, 4 September 2015 12:14 p.m.

To: 'editor@scoop.co.nz'

Subject: GCSB presentation on 11 Sept

Hi Alistair,

Just a tip about Una Jagose's presentation on 11 September – she is apparently going to talk about Project Cortex: http://www.nbr.co.nz/article/gcsbs-project-cortex-may-expand-technology-sharing-isps-bd-162534

I thought you might like to know. Please pass this on to Gordon in case he's interested.

Charles

Charles Mabbett

Senior Communications Adviser

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu

PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143

Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand

T +64 4 494 7146 DDI

E <u>charles.mabbett@privacy.org.nz</u>

privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, <u>subscribe</u> to our newsletter or follow us online.

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.

From:

Charles Mabbett

Sent:

Monday, 14 September 2015 2:43 p.m.

To:

Annabel Fordham

Subject:

FW: GCSB presentation on 11 Sept

Categories:

External relations

From: Charles Mabbett

Sent: Friday, 4 September 2015 12:15 p.m.

To: 'brent.edwards@radionz.co.nz' **Subject:** GCSB presentation on 11 Sept

Hi Brent,

Just a tip about Una Jagose's presentation on 11 September – she is apparently going to talk about Project Cortex: http://www.nbr.co.nz/article/gcsbs-project-cortex-may-expand-technology-sharing-isps-bd-162534

I thought you might want to brief your reporter on the day.

Charles

Charles Mabbett

Senior Communications Adviser

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu

PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143

Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand

T +64 4 494 7146 DDI

E charles.mabbett@privacy.org.nz

privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, <u>subscribe</u> to our newsletter or follow us online.

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.

From:

Charles Mabbett

Sent:

Monday, 14 September 2015 2:43 p.m.

To:

Annabel Fordham

Subject:

FW: Una Jagose on 11 Sept

Categories:

External relations

From: Charles Mabbett

Sent: Friday, 4 September 2015 12:25 p.m.

To: 'Audrey Young'

Subject: RE: Una Jagose on 11 Sept

No problem. Tell me next week.

Charles

From: Audrey Young [mailto:Audrey.Young@nzherald.co.nz]

Sent: Friday, 4 September 2015 12:24 p.m.

To: Charles Mabbett

Subject: Re: Una Jagose on 11 Sept

Thanks for that. Yes, someone from the Herald will be there. Am not in the office and don't have the roster. Will let you know who later on.

Audrey

On 4/09/2015, at 12:22 pm, Charles Mabbett < Charles.Mabbett@privacy.org.nz > wrote:

Hi Audrey,

Just thought you might want to send someone to cover this — Una Jagose will be speaking at one of our Technology & Privacy Forums at the National Library on 11 September. I've attached the flyer. The event is full but we'll make room for reporters.

She will among other things be talking about Project Cortex as part of her presentation theme Cybersecurity in NZ: http://www.nbr.co.nz/article/gcsbs-project-cortex-may-expand-technology-sharing-isps-bd-162534

Please let me know if anyone from the Herald will be attending.

Charles

Charles Mabbett

Senior Communications Adviser

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143
Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand
T +64 4 494 7146 DDI
E charles.mabbett@privacy.org.nz

privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, <u>subscribe</u> to our newsletter or follow us online.

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.

<TP-Forum-Flyer-September-2015-GCSB.pdf>

NOTICE

This email and any attachments are strictly confidential and subject to copyright. They may contain privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient please delete the message and notify the sender. You should not read, copy, use, change, alter or disclose this email or its attachments without authorisation. The company and any related or associated companies do not accept any liability in connection with this email and any attachments including in connection with computer viruses, data corruption, delay, interruption, unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment. Any views expressed in this email and any attachments do not necessarily reflect the views of the company or the views of any of our related or associated companies. NZME. Publishing Ltd / NZME. Radio Ltd / APN Specialist Publications NZ Ltd / NZME. Educational Media Ltd / APN Holdings NZ Ltd.

From:

Charles Mabbett

Sent:

Monday, 14 September 2015 2:44 p.m.

To:

Annabel Fordham

Subject:

FW: Technology and Privacy Forum in September

Attachments:

TP Forum Flyer September 2015 GC5B.pdf

Categories:

External relations

----Original Message-----From: Charles Mabbett

Sent: Thursday, 20 August 2015 2:51 p.m.

To: 'mason branch'

Subject: RE: Technology and Privacy Forum in September

Hi Mason,

The Technology and Privacy event on September 11th (I've attached the flyer) has been moved to another room within the National Library. It is now in the Co-create Room which is through the main entrance, last room on the right hand side. It is bigger. We were booked out within minutes (because it is about the GCSB). So we've decided to use the bigger space so we can accommodate up to 120 people. It shouldn't present any difficulties for you. Let me know if you want to see it before hand and I'll arrange to meet you there.

All the best,

Charles

Charles Mabbett Communications Adviser

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143 Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand T +64 4 494 7146 DDI E charles.mabbett@privacy.org.nz privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, subscribe to our newsletter or follow us online.

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.

----Original Message----

From: mason branch [mailto:mason@mango.co.nz]

Sent: Thursday, 6 August 2015 3:19 p.m.

To: Charles Mabbett

Subject: Re: Technology and Privacy Forum in September

Hi Charles

Nice to hear from you. Yes I am available on the 11th.

All booked in and I'll touch base closer to the time to confirm details etc.

Thanks

Mason

On 6/08/2015, at 3:04 PM, Charles Mabbett wrote: > Hi Mason, > Are you available for a job at lunchtime on 11 September? > We're holding a Tech and Privacy Forum at the National Library. Usual deal - video, editing and uploading. > Charles > > Charles Mabbett > Communications Adviser > Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu PO Box > 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143 Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, > Wellington, New Zealand >T +64 4 494 7146 DDI charles.mabbett@privacy.org.nz > privacy.org.nz > Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, subscribe to our newsletter or follow us online. > Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you. > > ----Original Message-----> From: mason branch [mailto:mason@mango.co.nz] > Sent: Wednesday, 17 June 2015 12:41 p.m. > To: Charles Mabbett > Subject: Identity Conference Clips > Hi Charles > I hope that those clips all worked out for you and that the Commissioner was satisfied with the delivery.

> Have a great day and I look forward to seeing you again.

> Cheers > Mason

From:

Charles Mabbett

Sent:

Monday, 14 September 2015 2:44 p.m.

To:

Annabel Fordham

Subject:

FW: blogpost - intelligence and scurity

Categories:

External relations

From: Charles Mabbett

Sent: Wednesday, 2 September 2015 4:50 p.m.

To: Joanna Hayward; John Edwards; Annabel Fordham

Cc: Sharyn Leonard; Julie Quinlan; Sam Grover **Subject:** RE: blogpost - intelligence and scurity

Ok. I'll publish this on Monday. Will put it in a word document and put it through final checks with Annabel and John.

Charles

From: Joanna Hayward

Sent: Wednesday, 2 September 2015 3:37 p.m.

To: John Edwards; Annabel Fordham

Cc: Sharyn Leonard; Charles Mabbett; Julie Quinlan **Subject:** RE: blogpost - intelligence and scurity

Update – John suggests we release the post on Monday to lead into Una's T & P forum on Friday – see new 2^{nd} and 3^{rd} sentence.

John, see near the end new sentence about Cheryl presenting to the international conference – hope it conveys your suggestion

Surveillance, spies and secrecy

2015 has been a busy year for the intersection of privacy, security and intelligence.

I'm looking forward to welcoming Una Jagose, acting Director of the GC5B, to our regular Privacy and Technology forum this week on the topic of Cyber-security in New Zealand.

In May, I introduced the Director of the SIS, Rebecca Kitteridge, before her address to the Identity Conference on the topic "Is the NZSIS interested in you? Privacy in the security world". The text of her speech is here.

I was invited to address the annual conference of intelligence professionals in July and gave a speech about "Privacy versus Security: the False Dichotomy and the Myth of Balance".

I talked about the importance of appropriate oversight and accountability for secretly used powers, and challenged the commonly asserted idea that security and privacy are values that can be traded off against each other. The full text of the speech is here">here.

I've blogged <u>here</u> about my oversight role of the SIS and the GCSB. These agencies aren't subject to the same complaints processes as other government agencies, but citizens do have the right to seek access to any personal information that they may hold, and to seek to have that information corrected (privacy principles 6 and 7). My office can carry out a review of access and correction complaints.

Independent review of intelligence and security

My office made a submission to the review last month and I was invited to talk to the independent reviewers of intelligence and security (Sir Michael Cullen and Dame Patsy Reddy) about how the legislation governing the SIS and the GCSB might be improved.

One of the questions the review is grappling with is what forms of communication should be considered to be "private" (and need a warrant to be intercepted) and whether some communications may not need the same level of privacy protection. A live issue for the review is how metadata should be treated.

Our submission makes 5 key recommendations:

- To bring the SIS and GCSB in line with standard governance and accountability frameworks (such as the privacy principles), subject to specific exceptions rather than general carve-outs
- To clarify and strengthen the privacy standards for communications and metadata
- To include explicit safeguards and procedures for all privacy intrusive powers (such as bulk interception)
- To strengthen oversight of international information sharing by the intelligence agencies (such as the 5 eyes alliance)
- To create an Oversight Board of experts (including the Inspector General) to co-ordinate oversight of the SIS and the GCSB.

The full submission is here.

So far I've seen thoughtful submissions from the Law Society, Amnesty International and the Human Rights Foundation, and Internet NZ.

They make for interesting reading and I hope the reviewers find them useful. They also raise some important issues for public debate.

Issues about privacy, surveillance and national security are also raised in recent Law Commission reviews. Our submission to Extradition and Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters is here. Our submission to National Security Information in Proceedings is <a href="https://example.com/here

International insights

New Zealand is not alone in examining the powers and controls on intelligence agencies.

There are a number of recent reports from the United Kingdom, the Netherlands, Canada and the United States that analyse the current problems and recommend a range of solutions.

The Dutch Review Committee on the Intelligence and Security Services has put its finger on one key weakness – the limits of national oversight in a security environment that increasingly relies on intelligence sharing across national borders. They've called this issue "the accountability deficit".

This is one of the issues that I'll be discussing with international colleagues at next month's International Conference of Data Protection and Privacy Commissioners in Amsterdam [link to conference page]. Cheryl Gwyn, New Zealand's Inspector-General of Intelligence and Security, will be presenting to that conference and it will be an opportunity for her and I to hear and share insights with comparable oversight agencies in other jurisdictions.

Clearly more thinking still has to be done on how we equip our intelligence agencies to protect the State, without sacrificing individual human rights.

It's an important question for our time and one that deserves the ongoing critical attention of the public and Parliament.

From:

Charles Mabbett

Sent:

Monday, 14 September 2015 2:46 p.m.

To:

Annabel Fordham

Subject:

FW: Technology and Privacy Forum - 11 September

Attachments:

T&P Forum Flyer September 2015 GCSB (A401264)#2.pdf

Categories:

External relations

From: Charles Mabbett

Sent: Wednesday, 19 August 2015 12:07 p.m. **To:** 'Graeme Acton'; 'brent.edwards@radionz.co.nz' **Subject:** Technology and Privacy Forum - 11 September

Hi Graeme and Brent,

This may be of interest. Let me know if you would like to send a reporter.

Charles

Charles Mabbett

Communications Adviser

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu

PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143

Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand

T +64 4 494 7146 DDI

E charles.mabbett@privacy.org.nz

privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, <u>subscribe</u> to our newsletter or follow us online

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.

From:

Charles Mabbett

Sent:

Monday, 14 September 2015 2:46 p.m.

To:

Annabel Fordham

Subject:

FW: Technology and Privacy Forum - 11 September

Attachments:

T&P Forum Flyer September 2015 GCSB (A401264)#2.pdf

Categories:

External relations

From: Charles Mabbett

Sent: Wednesday, 19 August 2015 12:08 p.m.

To: 'paul@businessdesk.co.nz'

Subject: Technology and Privacy Forum - 11 September

Hi Paul,

This may be of interest to Businessdesk. Let me know if you would like to attend.

Charles

Charles Mabbett

Communications Adviser

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu

PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143

Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand

T +64 4 494 7146 DDI

E charles.mabbett@privacy.org.nz

privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, <u>subscribe</u> to our newsletter or follow us online

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you,

From: Charles Mabbett

Sent: Monday, 14 September 2015 2:46 p.m.

To: Annabel Fordham

Subject: FW: Technology and Privacy Forum - 11 September **Attachments:** T&P Forum Flyer September 2015 GCSB (A401264)#2.pdf

Categories: External relations

From: Charles Mabbett

Sent: Wednesday, 19 August 2015 12:05 p.m.

To: 'Simon Bradwell'

Subject: Technology and Privacy Forum - 11 September

Hi Simon,

This may be of interest. Let me know if you would like to send a reporter.

Charles

Charles Mabbett

Communications Adviser

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu

PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143

Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand

T +64 4 494 7146 DDI

E charles.mabbett@privacy.org.nz

privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, <u>subscribe</u> to our newsletter or follow us online

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.

From:

Julie Quinlan

Sent:

Monday, 14 September 2015 3:58 p.m.

To:

Annabel Fordham

Subject:

FW: Una's speech on Friday

Categories:

External relations

From: Julie Quinlan

Sent: Wednesday, 9 September 2015 3:02 p.m.

To:

Cc:

Subject: RE: Una's speech on Friday

Many thanks

much appreciated.

Kind regards

Julie

From:,

Sent: Wednesday, 9 September 2015 3:00 p.m.

To: Julie Quinlan

Cc:

Subject: RE: Una's speech on Friday

[IN-CONFIDENCE]

Ta da Julie

As you will see this is still draft, but the substance of Una's presentation is contained in the attachment.

Kind regards

From: Julie Quinlan [mailto:Julie.Quinlan@privacy.org.nz]

Sent: Tuesday, 8 September 2015 3:09 p.m.

To:

Subject: RE: Una's speech on Friday

Hi.__ _

Thanks very much for your email. I'll let John know and we'll certainly treat any version we receive as a draft.

Kind regards

Julie

Julie Quinlan

Executive Assistant to the Privacy Commissioner

Office of the Privacy Commissioner Te Mana Matapono Matatapu

PO Box 10094, The Terrace, Wellington 6143

Level 8, 109 Featherston Street, Wellington, New Zealand

T +64 4 494 7086 DDI

E julie.guinlan@privacy.org.nz

privacy.org.nz

Privacy is about protecting personal information, yours and others. To find out how, and to stay informed, <u>subscribe</u> to our newsletter or follow us online.

Caution: If you have received this message in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this message along with any attachments. Please treat the contents of this message as private and confidential. Thank you.

From:

Sent: Tuesday, 8 September 2015 3:06 p.m.

To: Julie Quinlan

Cc

Subject: Una's speech on Friday

[UNCLASSIFIED]

Good afternoon Julie

We've had a request from John Edwards passed to us for a draft of Una's speech for Friday ... it's still being drafted.

When it is closer to a final state, we'll get a copy to you, but in reality it is unlikely to be finalised until the last minute, so please treat any version you receive as draft.

Thanks,